
 
 

 

       November 14, 2017 
 
Hon. Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, NY  12223-1350 
 

Re: Case 15-M-0180 – In the Matter of Regulation and Oversight of Distributed Energy 
Resource Providers and Products. 

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 National Fuel Gas Distribution Corporation (“Distribution” or the “Company”) submits the 
following revision to its tariff, PSC No. 9 - GAS:   
 

UBP-DERS Addendum No. 1 
 

The proposed tariff addendum is issued today on not less than not less than fifteen days’ notice to 
become effective on December 1, 2017. 
 
 The sole purpose of this filing is to incorporate the Uniform Business Practices for Distributed 
Energy Resource Suppliers into Distribution’s tariff in compliance with Ordering Clause No. 2 of the 
Commission’s Order Establishing Oversight Framework and Uniform Business Practices for Distributed 
Energy Resource Suppliers, issued and effective October 19, 2017 (“Order”) in the above referenced case.   
 
 Pursuant to Ordering Clause No. 6, the requirement of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) as to 
newspaper publication of the proposed tariff addendum is waived. 
  

For questions relating to this filing, please contact the undersigned at (716) 857-7884.   
 
 Respectfully submitted, 

   
  Michael E. Novak 
 Assistant General Manager 
 Rates and Regulatory Affairs 
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